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	Record of Decision

To be Resolved by the Portfolio Holder for Safer Communities, Housing and Wellbeing

(i)
That subject to receiving Planning Permission, the Council develops 77 new Council homes on the vacant site formerly known as Brownlow Road and Bould Street, the ownership and management of which will remain with the Council.

(ii)
That the already approved budget of £15,000,000 within the Housing Revenue Account Capital Programme be utilised for this scheme.

(iii)
That the Housing Revenue Account revenue budget be amended accordingly and that the costs relating to this scheme are reflected in the Housing Revenue Account Business Plan.


That the Portfolio Holder recommends to Council

(iv)
That the already approved capital budgets of £1,800,000 for the Shirland Drive Boiler site development and £280,000 for the Sandy Lane Boiler site development within the Housing Revenue Account Capital Programme be vired to the Centenary Road capital budget.


	Reasons for decision
To provide 77 good quality Council homes on the vacant site.  
The new family housing will be built to the Lifetime Homes Standard which ensures that the houses are future-proofed for people and will be able to cater for any changes to occupants’ health.  Features of this standard include larger car parking spaces outside to allow disabled access, a large downstairs WC which can be adapted to a wet room, larger halls and wider doors to allow wheelchair access and a main bedroom which has the potential for direct hoisting to the bathroom. 
The Homefinder service has confirmed that the mix of housing is ideal for this area.  Family housing in the ward is extremely popular.  When family houses become vacant and are advertised for letting, Homefinder will generally receive in excess of 200 bids.



	Other options considered but rejected

That the Council sells the land on the open market

The Council’s Principal General Practice Surveyor and Corporate Asset Manager has advised that the value of the land if it were to be sold on the open market is around £622,000.  This would result in a high risk of reduced provision of affordable housing in the district.


	Decision subject to call in:  Yes

	


Signed:………………………………………        Date: 18 January 2021
Councillor Marion Bradshaw
Contact Officer: 
	Contact
	-
	Rob Purser

	Designation
	-
	Development Manager

	Telephone
	-
	(01623) 463123

	E-mail
	-
	rpurser@mansfield.gov.uk
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